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SERVICE LETTER 00097 
 

Date Released: March 5, 2024 
 
Date Effective:   March 5, 2024 
 
Subject:    Using Hartzell Propellers on RV Aircraft 
 
Affected Models:  RV-3, RV-4, RV-6/6A, RV-7/7A, RV8/8A, RV-9/9A, RV-10, 

RV-14/14A  
 
Required Action:   N/A 
 
Time of Compliance:  N/A 
 
Supersedes Notice:   N/A 
 
Labor Required / SLSA Warranty Allowance:  N/A 
 
Level of Certification:  N/A 
 
Synopsis: 
 
Hartzell Propeller has published technical documents and tools to assist Van’s Aircraft 
RV builders and owners choose and apply Hartzell propellers on different RV 
aircraft/engines. This service letter directs RV owners and builders to the Hartzell web 
site to access important documentation for planning and safety purposes. 
 
Please refer to the following online resources to access Hartzell Propeller’s publications 
related to the use of their products on Van’s RV aircraft: 
 

• Hartzell Experimental Aircraft Propeller Information (link) 
• Hartzell Technical Guides/Manuals for Experimental Aircraft Propellers (link) 

o Hartzell Manuals 193 and 159 
 
 

https://hartzellprop.com/products/kitplanes/
https://hartzellprop.com/products/kitplanes/technical-information/

